The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on September 14, 2015 at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Crick, Kaiser, Luenberger, Baird, Sanderson, Thomas, City Attorney Cook and guests. 
Motion by Crick, support by Kaiser to approve the minutes of August 10, 2015.   Motion carried 6-0.
Motion by Kaiser, support by Baird to pay the bills in the amount of $20,280.60. Motion carried 6-0.    

Mayor Dobis discussed the sewer break and repair. City Sewer of Saginaw was the major contact for repair and clean up. All went well and everything is up and running. The discharge areas have been cleaned and the health department gave the all clear on the water discharge the Thursday prior to Labor Day weekend.
Mayor Dobis reported that the Labor Day Weekend Activities went very well. A special thank you to Michael Baird for time spent in the excellent layout of the vender booths again this year.  
Mayor Dobis informed council of the Michigan Department of Transportation (MDOT) “Annual Certification of Employee-related Conditions”. Each local road agency must certify compliance with the state. Failure to do so could result in the withholding of funds made to the local road agencies from MDOT. Motion to accept compliance with Public Act 51, Section 18j, MCL 247.668j by Sanderson support by Crick. Motion carried: 6-0.
Mayor Dobis discussed the Planning Commission’s action request from Pender Development. The Planning Commission reviewed and discussed Mr. Pender’s request for two street vacations in the blocks of 2nd and 3rd streets, south of Jackson and north of the Industrial Park. Mr. Pender wants to use the additional land acquired by the vacated sections of Grant and Spring Streets to enlarge the individual lot sizes of his development.  The Planning Commission voted unanimously, upon notification of the three adjacent property owners written agreement to the vacation of and division of the stated streets, and granted that request. Motion to table vote upon notification of adjacent property owner’s written agreement by Sanderson, support by Baird. Motion carried: 6-0.
Mayor Dobis advised council, upon the recommendation of the Planning Commission, the appointment of Judy MacNeill as a new member of the City of Harrisville Planning Commission. Motion to appoint Judy MacNeill as a member of the Planning Commission by Crick, support by Luenberger. Motion carried: 6-0.

Fall clean-up and Hydrant flushing schedule is as follows: CLEAN-UP: Friday, October 16, and Friday, November 6, 2015. Bagged leaves and brush secured in bundles will be picked up at street side. HYDRANT FLUSHING: Oct. 5-9, 2015.

REPORTS

Mayor Dobis reported a meeting with St. Anne parish representative, MDOT, Alcona County representative and city tree board member concerning the trees and the surveyed property at the Craft Makers Cabin and the MDOT turnaround on US23. Topic concerned trees which need to be cut down.
Clerk Pierce: Conservationist Andrew Bebee confirms that Huron Pines workers will be in the city within a two week time frame to begin the eradication process of the Japanese Knotweed invasive species. 
The Hubbard Lake Lady Learners are sponsoring a program entitled “Be Prepared”. The topic is how to be prepared for all kinds of disasters. Will be presented at the Lincoln Senior Center on Monday, September 21, 2015 at 7 PM.
The Alpena News article concerning the sewerage break and repair within the city was very complete and informative. 

Harbor Commissioner Baird: Slip rentals were down for the season. The commissioners are looking into many areas to encourage seasonal rentals for next season.
Tree Board Member Crick reports of several trees on city property which are slated to be cut down. The Harrisville Lions and the Huron Shores Chamber of Commerce are asking to plant a tree at the Mill Pond and erect a plaque in memory of Jim Pyne. 
County Commissioner Johnston reports on the process taking place of the reassignment of rooms in the County Court House to make access more user friendly.
Councils Last Comments: Alderman Baird expressed his endorsement of the vacating of the streets for the Pender Development. Alderman Sanderson informed council of the Heritage Highway US23 visit to the city on October 9-12, 2015
Motion to adjourn by Crick.                           .                          .

Adjourned at 8:10 P.M.

Next City Council meeting: Monday, October 12, 2015 at City Hall at 7:00 PM.
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